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Figure 6-13 
Photometric Plan 
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According to ANP Lighting, which prepared the photometric plan for the project, a 
reading of 0.1 fc at the property line is so low that a foot-candle measuring meter would 
have difficulty reading the measurement, and light spillover would not be expected to 
adversely impact neighboring sensitive receptors.4 In addition, as indicated on the 
photometric plan, the optical system within the fixtures located adjacent to the site’s 
property lines would provide full cutoff or forward throw illumination. With a full cutoff 
optical system, light is directed down and out from the fixtures, and illumination above 
the horizontal plane of the fixture would not be created. Furthermore, all of the fixtures 
proposed for inclusion in the project are considered to be “nighttime friendly” and meet 
with the State’s “Dark Sky” ordinance.5 
 
Because the project’s sources of light would not create light spillover affecting adjacent 
sensitive receptors, and because the project would include “nighttime friendly” lighting, 
impacts associated with new sources of light and glare would be less-than-significant.  
 
Mitigation Measure(s) 
None required. 
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